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27th September 2024 

The Barn Croft Newsletter 
Courage, Love, Excellence 

 

 
Key Diary Dates 

 

 
21st October – 25th 
October 
Half Term 
School Closed 

 
28th October 

Staff Training Day 

School Closed 

 
29th October 

Children return to School 

 
19th December 

School ends at 2pm 

 
20th Dec – 3rd Jan 

Christmas Holiday 

School Closed  

 
6th January 

Staff Training Day 

School Closed 

 
7th January 

Children return to School 

 

 

Non Uniform Day 
 

Thursday 3rd October 

Year 1 

 

Friday 4th October 

Year 2 

& 

Year 4 

  

 
Dear Parents and Carers, 

As autumn settles in, we’ve certainly been feeling the change in weather, with rainy days 
becoming the norm. While the puddles are growing outside, the energy and excitement inside 
the school remain high, and it’s wonderful to see the incredible learning happening in every 
classroom. 

In Early Years, the children have been diving into the world of Jack and the Beanstalk, 
thoroughly enjoying acting out the story in our puppet show area. Their creativity has truly 
shone as they bring the characters to life. Year 1 has been busy creating their own book 
about missing puffins, inspired by Puffin Peter. Their work has been full of imagination as they 
craft beautiful stories and illustrations. In Year 2, the children have been learning to write 
instructions, focusing on how to be a good friend. They’ve been using ideas from the book 
How to Look After a Ghost to guide their writing, and it’s been heartwarming to see their 
thoughtful responses. Year 3 has been exploring art through gestural drawings, taking 
inspiration from the artist Edgar Degas. The children’s sketches have captured movement and 
expression wonderfully, and they’ve really enjoyed experimenting with this technique. Over 
in Year 4, the children have been conducting a fascinating science experiment, testing the 
effects different liquids have on teeth by using eggs. Each day, the whole school has been 
intrigued by the changing results! Year 5 has been hard at work on their non-chronological 
reports. They’ve been creating an exciting Big Book of Monsters, which will be finished soon 
and shared with families. We can’t wait to see the final product! Although Year 6 has been 
focused on assessments this week, they’ve still found time to delve into their History topic, 
learning about the Battle of Versailles. Their enthusiasm for the subject has been evident, and 
it’s great to see them balancing their studies so well. 

This week, Ms. Tierney led a lovely assembly on friendship, reading The Squirrels Who 
Squabbled and discussing the importance of being kind and supportive to one another—a 
message that resonates strongly throughout our school community. 

Next week, we have Year 3, Year 6 and Year 5 going out on trips, please look out for these 
dates below on the next page. We also have our Reception 2025 Tours starting from next 
week Wednesday 2nd October at 9:30am so if you know of any families who are prospective 
parents of a child who will be starting School in September 2025 and would like to book a 
place to have a look around the school, then please ask them to contact the school office and 
we will book them in! 

As we move further into the autumn term, I look forward to all the exciting learning and 
experiences that lie ahead!  

Miss Kelly 

Acting Headteacher 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
   

       

Hot Choc Friday 

  

Year 1 – Zeriah  

Year 2 – Elisa 

Year 3 – Robin 

Year 4 – Adea 

Year 5 – Lily-Hazel 

Year 6 – Adrianna 

 

 

Certificates this week have been 
awarded for Reading 

  
Year 1 – Alva & Isaiah  

Year 2 – Kai & Paz   
Year 3 – Idris & Niamh   
Year 4 – Fionn & Lily 

Year 5 – Audrey & Isaac   
Year 6 – Frankie & Josephine  

    



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

REMINDERS FOR PARENTS FOR THE NEW TERM! 

Asthma Pumps / EPI PEN 

If your child is asthmatic or has severe allergies that require an epi-pen, then please ensure 

that your child has a labelled asthma pump/epi pen with them in school at all times, and that 

it is in date. Asthma pumps and epi pens are the only medicine which should be kept in the 

classroom with the child for prompt access. 

Free School Meals Trawl 

Even if your child brings a packed lunch or receives the Universal Free School Meal and you 

think you may be entitled to Free School Meals then please do apply to the Borough as the 

schools funding can greatly benefit from this!  

Mobile Phones 

Pupils bringing mobile phones to school must ensure they are put away before they come 

through the school gate and must be handed to the office before registration for safe 

keeping during the school day.  

Appointments 

Parents and carers are asked most earnestly not to arrange these during school sessions, 

except in cases of urgency, so that considerable interference with school work is avoided. 

Please do not keep children out of school for the whole day unless absolutely necessary. 

Thank you!  

 

LABELLING UNIFORM 
 

Please remember to label your 

child’s school uniform clearly. If 

your child’s uniform is misplaced, it 

is difficult to find the owner if there 

is no name on the label! 

 

 Dates for your Diary - Class Trips 

Year 1 – 15th October, Young V and A 

Year 2 – 8th October, Walthamstow Pumphouse Museum 

Year 3 – 30th September, Natural History Museum 

Year 4 – 9th October, British Museum 

Year 5 – 4th October, British Museum   

Year 6 – 1st October, Museum of London 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


